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February 27, 1992

PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT LETTER NO. 92-4 (550) (553)

SUBJECT: Departmental Policy on Pay Reform - Reemployment of Military and
Civilian Retirees to Meet Unusually Serious Employment Needs

The purpose of this letter is to amend PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT LETTER NO. 81-10,
November 13, 1991 to read:

I1I. POLICY

The Department of the Interior hereby establishes a policy for
reemployment of military and civilian retirees to meet exceptional employment
needs in accordance with the regulations issued by the Cffice of Personnel
Management (OPM) in 5 CFR 55Q3. Heads of bureaus and offices will be
responsible for administering this policy. Nothing in this policy shall affect
the authority of the Inspector General to select, appoint, and employ officers
and employees as provided in 205 DM 8.4.
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Diractor of Perscnnel

INQUIRIES: Cynthia Hancock, Division of Staffing, Classification and
Executive Rescurces Management, Telephone (202) 208-4231,
Room 5023, Mail Stop 5203



